
SOUTH SUFOLK NEWSLETTER  

As we are experiencing severe wet weather it is a good time for me to be inside and get a 

newsletter out to breeders. 

Our breed tour was this year based in Timaru on the 17 & 18 of May and it was wonderful to 

have over forty past or present breeders in attendance. It was great to see many of our past 

breeders, this is a good way for them to stay involved and I hope the invite will continue to be 

extended in future years.  

Tour details for day one included a trip to Heartland Chip factory at 

Washdyke, a family owned business, where we enjoyed seeing the chip 

making process and then sampling the end product!!  The Waidale Stud of 

Ike Williams was next, here we viewed ram and ewe hoggets, also Ike’s 

Romney ram hoggets.  It was pleasing to see both breeds showing real meat.  

I know this is something Ike has been striving for and from what we saw he 

is certainly achieving this goal – solid quick maturing stock.  A robotic dairy 

farm owned by the Ulrich Family was next.  After an informative over view 

of the farm and shed we were able to walk through the shed to witness the 

self-feeding and robotic milking in process.  I am still not convinced to 

change my farming practice!!!!! 

    

Lunch was at Albury - special thanks to Peter Divan and his team of local ladies who provided a 

lovely lunch and to Silver Fern Farms for generously donating meat for the BBQ.  



To start the afternoon we visited the Camp Valley 

Stud of Peter Divan where we viewed his ewes, 

ram and ewe hoggets.  It was pleasing to see 

some top quality ewes, as good as you would see 

anywhere in the country.  The future looks very 

positive for this stud.   

 

 

 

Next was to Hampton Family’s Waterton Stud at Belmont 

Station. This is one of our oldest registered studs having 

moved from Waterton, Mid Canterbury, to the hills of Cave, 

South Canterbury, in 2008.  It has been a big change for 

Chris and Annabelle as well as for the stock.  Waterton has 

always produced quality stock and this continues today 

with top quality animals again on display. 

 

 

The last stop for day one was to a museum of shearing memorabilia at Richie Gould’s in 

Pleasant Point. A wonderful display of all things shearing related, this is a collection by a 

passionate former shearer, we all enjoyed the display and Richie’s entertaining stories. 

 



The day concluded with our annual dinner which 

included more Silver Fern Farms product! The 

meal was followed by guest speaker and past 

breeder, Merv King, who shared his life of 

farming, dog trialing, horse racing and many 

funny moments along the journey.  An enjoyable 

and entertaining climax to what had been a busy 

day.  

 

Day two of the tour was based in North Otago, our day started viewing the cheese making 

process at Whitestone Cheeses.  We sampled some of this top product and had the opportunity 

to make purchases.  Onto Totara Estate, a historic farm from which the first ever shipment of 

frozen mutton left NZ in 1882, thus launching an industry that put Totara Estate on the map. I 

don’t think there were any of today’s health and safety / hygiene standards back in those days! 

Clarks Flour Mill planned as part of Totara Estate, the mill has been restored to operating 
condition. As a group we were shown around before the mill was run giving us all an 
opportunity to see how complex the milling process was – our fore fathers certainly were very 
entrepreneurial!!!   

           

 

Lunch break at Maheno. 

Next to Kuriheka, a historical homestead which is currently run by Tim 
Nichols, a great grandson of the original owner.  This place houses paintings 
by renowned artists, the world’s largest private war medal collection and 
furniture from Chippendale and Sheration.  This was an interesting place to 
spend time and roam around.  



Finally for the day we visited Mark and Sue Lawerence’s Maheno Stud. We viewed ram hoggets; 
as a line they were well grown – as good as you would see around. It was pleasing to hear 
Mark’s comments on how well the rams were selling, this is positive in today’s market.  The 
improvement in EMA figures over the years were positive and a good selling point.  

 

Back to Timaru after what I thought was a very interesting and varied tour. Thanks to all 
breeders who helped in any way to make it such a success.  My personal thanks to Annabelle 
and Chris Hampton and Sue and Mark Lawerence for the extra work put in. 

I hope those who attended this tour enjoyed it as much as I did, sheep aside, I always find it a 
positive experience catching up with breeder colleagues. The next tour planned for 2019 will be 
based in our Southern area – look forward to seeing you then!!!  

 

In closing I’d like to make mention of Ngaire Brown who has 
recently retired from her position as secretary/treasurer of 
the Northern South Island Club, after fifteen years in the 
role!!!! A wonderful contribution, all breeders are truly 
grateful to you Ngaire and wish you well in your retirement. 

To all breeders, I wish you a good lambing and hope the 
weather is kind. 

Look forward to catching up in the spring. 

Regards  

Stuart 

 

 


